MVMRC May 30, 2007 Meeting Minutes Continued


Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps

Meeting Minutes: June 20, 2007

Dukes County Conference Room

Present:
Carol Bardwell, Shirley Fauteux, Chris Knowles, Ron MacLaren, 

Matt Poole, John Powers,  Maura Valley, Sylvia Yeomans

The Meeting was called to order at 8:15 a.m.  

Item 1
MILITARY DEPLOYMENT

Mr. MacLaren advised the Board that he would be deployed from September 2007 through May 2008.  During his absence John Powers, Vice-Chairman, will assume the Chairmanship.

Item 2
MINUTES

The minutes of May 30, 2007 were accepted as presented.

Item 3
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH GRANT

Mr. MacLaren reported that he had been notified that the grant application was accepted.  Mr. MacLaren will hire an environmental consultant prior to being deployed if the Tribe is awarded the grant.

Item 4
VOTING BY EMAIL


It was felt that polling the members by email regarding simple issues would be acceptable.  Contentious issues and/or items requiring a vote would need to be addressed at a meeting.

Item 5
TREASURER’S REPORT

Mr. Cotnoir was not available to provide a financial report. 

Mr. MacLaren reported that Mr. Cotnoir had been working on obtaining a refund for the Worker’s Compensation Insurance policy the MRC had purchased for Sloan Hart.  

Mr. MacLaren questioned whether the $3,000.00 the Coalition received for the flu clinic exercise would be allocated to the MRC as previously discussed.  Mr. Powers stated that the issue needed to be voted on by the Health Agents. 

Item 6
COORDINATOR POSITION/ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURE

Discussion was held regarding how to proceed with recruiting another volunteer coordinator.  It was consensus that we must first get the organization structured and stable so we are in a position to hire a coordinator and recruit volunteers.  With the structure in place we will be better able to establish deliverables and more clearly define the duties of the volunteer coordinator.

Housing the coordinator at the county office was addressed as both former coordinators mentioned having issues with the work environment.  Alternate locations, which would provide for more day-to-day contact between the coordinator and a board member or members, will be sought.

The issue of hiring a volunteer coordinator vs. hiring an administrative assistant was raised.  Mr. Knowles questioned whether we could subcontract for administrative work with another MRC.  If the administrative work was being taken care of we could then hire an actual volunteer coordinator.  It was noted that Cheryl Bushnell had previously approached us with the suggestion that our MRC join the Cape Cod MRC and the Upper Cape MRC to hire an administrative person.  At the time, however, it was felt that the MVMRC would be better served having our own coordinator/administrative person on the island.  There is also some concern regarding the status of the Cape Cod MRC.  Mr. Powers made a motion to research and explore a partnership between the MVMRC, Cape Cod MRC and Upper Cape MRC.  Motion seconded by Matt Poole.  MSC – unanimous.  Ms. Valley will contact Eileen O’Keeffe to set up a meeting and get her feelings on the status of the Cape Cod MRC.

Item 9
NEXT MEETING DATE – July 18, 2007 at 8:15 am.

Their being no further business to discuss the meeting adjourned at 9:25 am. 

Respectfully submitted,

Maura Valley

Temporary Recorder
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